





DECEMBER 1, 1992

Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, CA. P.O. Box 1156 95448

WEEKLY BULLETIN

TODAY'S PROGRAM

An update on the Sonoma County Sheriff's Department will be given by Pat Moffitt, who is in charge of the Canine Corps.

FUTURE PROGRAMS AND CALENDAR

December 8: Annual Christmas Party.

December 15: Paddy O'Doherty will speak and show slides of his experience of exploring a

shipwrecked Spanish galleon off the coast of his native Ireland.

December 22: Chief Taylor will take us on a tour of the new fire station. Lunch will be

December 29: No meeting. Prepare next year's resolutions during this 1 hour.

January 5: Neil Smart, Parks & Recreation Director, will discuss the Villa restoration project and more.

January 12: We will have a program on the Luther Burbank Gardens.

January 26: Mr. Robert Arguello, President of S.R.J.C., will speak on the state of the college.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Clarence Ruonavaara reminded us that the deadline for the newspaper Christmas card for the America Field Service is December 8th. Fred Haley took over for Tom Roscoe to solicit help with the bell ringing for the Salvation Army at Safeway. There's still some time in November and especially December. Come and have fun. Pete Foppiano announced the Senior Dinner on Sunday, December 6th. Help is needed in all capacities for both the 3:00 and 5:00 servings. This is a great cause and a wonderful way to help honor our seniors! Vince announced the Christmas party for December 8th. There will be a band, no host happy hour at 6:00, dinner at 7:00. The price has not been settled, but it's bound to be an offer you can't refuse! President Kurt announced that the '93 Special Olympics actually begins in November 1992 with powerlifting, gymnastics and basketball competitions. President Kurt also announced the next board meeting on Wednesday and that the next 2 board meetings will be presided over by Ted Etheredge.

GUESTS: Lee Gunnerson with Phil Rice (filling out application form). Keyen Alexander with Glenn Keith. Chuck Conrad with Gary Solem. Sergay Bit-Atanus with either Win Engvall or Wayne Carr with some confusion over which!

Neil Iverson introduced Rich Thomas, student of the month, and his mother Barbara. Ri is leaning towards Cal Poly in San Luis Obispo with a 4.00 GPA, and wants to major in materials engineering. He has 4 years of basketball, football and bseball under his belt at HHS. Great luck for the future, Rich.

LAST WEEK'S MEETING: Barclay was reinstated to our membership as a senior member. He was formerly with Kiwanis for 8 years, and wants to get involved with the Key Club. Welcome. No birthdays this week! Happy/Sad \$\$: President Kurt, Win and Bob Maize sad to lose to Stanford; Rich Iverson happy to be a new grandpa; Vince announced Rich Passalacqua also having a new addition but he wouldn't pay any big money; Jim Silveira happy to have played 100 holes in a day; Clarence Ruonavaara happy to have met up with 19 of his college buddies from Al-Co-Hall; Rick Alves happy to be 2 grandpas!; Don Reukema sad because after the fine box was stolen from Al, it was dropped by Tom Rackerby and thus found before a ransom price could be named that Vince would have to pay. FINES: Vince \$1 for trying to steal the gavel and also for doctoring the attendance slips; Bob Engvall \$.50 for thinking it was December 24th; Joe Coppa, Ben Collins & Ted Etheredge each donated \$1 in advance because they missed our luncheon in lieu of going to a luncheon celebrating the 217th birthday of the Marine Corps; Ted Curtis gave \$1 on a sad note because all this was announced 2 weeks late; and Bruno gave \$1 out of despair for having to remind President Kurt to honor the ladies serving us. THOUGHT FOR THE DAY: From Garrett Rosenburg who quoted football's Mike Ditker: "You're never a loser until you quit trying".

Is it feasible for the club to set aside a fined for our music loader. Goal Flore to are Is it feasible for the club to set aside a fund for our music leader, Carl Elze, to get him a new wand? I'm sure it would increase the quality of our singing!

Bob Santucci introduced Reverend Marvin Bowers who gave us a humerous and warm program.

He began by having us reflect on the good, and not so good, things that have happened to us over the past year, and end with a Thank You. He advised us to pray with intention and consciousness - NOT while you're in bed! And what do we focus on? The treasures in our lives or the garbage floating around? Reverend Bowers left us with the thought, "Do you really want what you deserve??"

HAPPY THANKSGIVING TO US ALL!!

DIVISION KIWANIS CLUBS FOR MAKE UP

Ft. Bragg	Coast Motel	Tuesday	12:10 p.m.	Santa Rosa Suburban	Equus Restaurant	Tuesday	12:00 p.m.
Geyserville	Grange Hall	Thursday	7:30 p.m.	Sebastopol	Round Table Pizza	Tuesday	12:15 p.m.
Lakeport	Senior Center	Wednesday	7:00 a.m.	Sonoma Plaza	Wine Maker	Tuesday	12:15 p.m.
Oakmont	Oakmont Inn	Thursday	8:30 a.m.	Sonoma Valley	Sonoma National Golf Club	Tuesday	7:30 p.m.
Petaluma	Carrows	Tuesday	12:10 p.m.	Ukiah	Club Capella	Tuesday	6:10 p.m.
Redwood Empire	Coco's	Thursday	7:00 a.m.	Willits	So. Main Restaurant	Thursday	7:15 a.m.
Rohnert Park/Cotati	Green Oak Restaurant	Thursday	12:15 p.m.	Windsor	Kevin's	Wednesday	12:00 p.m.
Santa Rosa	Los Robles	Thursday	12:10 p.m.	Key Club	Rm. 83 HHS	Thursday	12:25 p.m.







December 22, 1992

Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, CA. P.O. Box 1156 95448

WEEKLY BULLETIN

TODAY'S PROGRAM: our meeting today will be lunch and a grand tour of our new Firehouse. Don't miss this one!

FUTURE CALENDAR

December 29 - No meeting - Keep on those resolutions.

January 5 - Neil Smart, from Parks & Recreation, will discuss the restoration project at the Villa, and more.

February 4 - Lieutenant Governor Richard Graham will update us on the grand scheme of Kiwanis.

February 9 - Valentine's program, TBA.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Christmas party was a great success. Side Note: An umbrella was found, so if you're missing yours, check here. President Kurt informed us that for last month our club came in #99 out of 110, and we are #14 out of 15 in Division 32, the 2nd highest ranking. What a club! Ken Gonsalves is reportedly doing better, but still has a long way to go. A card was passed around for Lew Sbrana, who experience a heart attack. Get well, fellows.

Last Week's Meeting

Guests: Bruno introduced Art Weaver and Cal Carpenter. Gary Solem introduced Hunt Conrad. President Kurt introduced 6 members of the Redwood Empire Kiwanis Club, but donated \$2 for calling them Santa Rosa Kiwanis! Bob Maize introduced his son, Robert.

There was no thought for the day, but President Kurt announced his (expensive) displeasure that the bell was stolen before the meeting! Rich Lehrman was fined \$1 for asking how we know when Kurt's in a bad mood. Do we know now?

Lee Gunnerson was inducted into our club. Welcome Lee. Boxes of candy were handed out to all the cooks, by Vince. \$19 was won by Ted Etheredge in the lotto! Paul Yeomans celebrated his birthday with a very rousing, one-of-a-kind song. Bet you next time he orders the special!

Ed Collins and Phil Rice were very disappointed when no replacements showed up for their stint with the Salvation Army bell ringing. Don Reukema & Win Engvall donated \$1 and \$5 respectively to help ease the disappointment. Fred Besio, Fran Branern, Jim Silveira and Paul Yeomans were fined \$1 for failing to sign Al Rochester's apron. Ernie Biasotti was sad that he forgot to introduce Ray Muzzini, someone was happy that we helped raise over \$5,000 for Home Hospice, and Clarence Ruonavaara was happy that over \$1,000 was collected for AFS.

A fascinating program was given by Paddy O'Doherty about the history of the Spanish Armada, and his role in tracking down the 4th largest ship in the fleet and helping to salvage what was left of it, off the coast you ask for directions. Thank you, Paddy. Oh, and Vince, do you think there's any sunken ships in Oklahoma??

By the end of the meeting, the bell was still missing!

W.C.

DIVISION KIWANIS CLUBS FOR MAKE UP

Ft. Bragg Geyserville Lakeport Oakmont Petaluma Redwood Empire Rohnert Park/Cotati Santa Rosa	Coast Motel Grange Hall Senior Center Oakmont Inn Carrows Coco's Green Oak Restaurant Los Robles	Tuesday Thursday Wednesday Thursday Tuesday Thursday Thursday Thursday Thursday	12:10 p.m. 7:30 p.m. 7:00 a.m. 8:30 a.m. 12:10 p.m. 7:00 a.m. 12:15 p.m. 12:10 p.m.	Santa Rosa Suburban Sebastopol Sonoma Plaza Sonoma Valley Ukiah Willits Windsor Key Club	Equus Restaurant Round Table Pizza Wine Maker Sonoma National Golf Club Club Capella So. Main Restaurant Kevin's Rm. 83 HHS	Tuesday Tuesday Tuesday Tuesday Tuesday Thursday Wednesday Thursday	12:00 p.m. 12:15 p.m. 12:15 p.m. 7:30 p.m. 6:10 p.m. 7:15 a.m. 12:00 p.m. 12:25 p.m.
---	--	---	--	---	---	---	---

OFFICIAL MINUTES

of a regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif., held at the home of Richard Iverson on December 2,1992.

Meeting Called to order by Vice President Ted Etheredge

The following Officers of the Board of Directors were present: Vice Pres. Vince Dougherty, Sec. Mark McCoppin, Past Pes. Jack Brandt, Board Members: Jim Birdsong, Erle Cook, Dorsey Crogan, Rich Iverson, Dale Lynch and Member Jerry Strong.

ORDER OF BUSINESS

- 1. Roll Call
- Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting.
- 3. Treasure's Report
- Reports of Standing and Special Committees
- 5. Reports of Officers
- 6. Communications
- 7. Approval of Monthly Membership and Activity Report
- 8. Unfinished Business
- 9. Approval of Bills
- 10. New Business

- 2. Motion made, seconded and carried to approve minutes.
- 3. Motion made, seconded and carried to approve monthly budget.
- 4. Erle Cook representing the Membership committee, recommended Barclay Nalley to the Key-Club committee.

Dale Lynch representing the Interclub committee, reported on the Key Club interclub that took place on Nov. 27. there were 5 members present. He also has plans in the works for a Special Interclub to Napa to complete a Round Robin.

Rich Iverson related that the lights of life for Hospice went well, 12 Kiwanians participated.

Vince Dougherty reported his participation on the Xmas tree lot for the Girls and Boys club along with member Glen Keith. And that 2 members were present to volunteer for the Boys and Girls Club Dance to raise funds.

- 5. Mark McCoppin noted that in the past years a gift was given to the American Legion Auxiliary for Christmas. Usually a box of candy to each member of the lunch staff and a check in the amount of \$100. to the Auxiliary. Discussion of board resolved that a 1 lb. box to each would be given, and Vince Dougherty would get that for the next meeting. The Check approval would be tabled until Pres. Kurt Hahn returned for the next board meeting.
- 6. Motion made, seconded and carried to approve to give \$50. to the Healdsburg High School Discretionary Fund.
- 7. Monthly report approved as prepared by Sec. Mark McCoppin.
- 8. ...
- 9. ... See communications.
- 10. Motion made, seconded and carried to approve William Conrad and Lee E. Gunnerson as new members of the Healdsburg Kiwanis Club. Member Rich Lehrmann was granted Senior Member Status.

Next meeting at Erle Cook's Home, Wed. January 6, 1992 at 7:30.

Mark McCoppin, Secretary, Healdsburg Kiwanis Club